
 

STATE OF HAWAII 
 DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL 
3949 DIAMOND HEAD ROAD 

HONOLULU, HAWAII 96816-4495 
 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 

Demolition of Buildings 509 and 522, Removal and Disposal of Hazardous 
Material at Keaukaha Military Reservation (KMR), Hilo, State of Hawaii, 

Department of Defense, Hawaii Army National Guard, Job No. CA-202007 

 
The items listed hereinafter are hereby made a part of the contract for the above-

mentioned project and shall govern the work taking precedence over previously issued 
contract documents governing the items mentioned.  Receipt of this addendum is to be 
acknowledged on page OF-7 of the proposer’s packet. 

 

BID OPENING CHANGES     
In keeping with Governor Ige’s emergency declaration regarding COVID-19, the 

Department of Defense is temporarily altering the process to be used for bid openings 
to adhere to the requirement to avoid unnecessary gatherings.   
 

The bids will still be required to be submitted at the original location, date, & time 
specified in the bid documents, unless changed below or in a prior addendum, however, 
BIDS WILL NOT BE OPENED IN PUBLIC.  After 2:00PM the bids will be opened by two 
DOD, Engineering Office personnel.  The bid tabulation will be posted on the DOD 
website, http://dod.hawaii.gov/hieng/ , along with the subcontractor listing for the initial 
apparent low bidder.  Additionally, we will email to each bidder PDF files providing 
scans of all pages for each of the three apparent lowest bids received.  This service is 
intended to replace the prior practice of permitting bidders to photograph competitors' 
bid packages. 
 
 
Stephen F. Logan 
Colonel 
Acting Adjutant General  
 
Posted: May 20, 2020 
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